

Minutes of the Planning & Environment Committee meeting held at the Trowell Parish Hall on Tuesday 26th February 2019, at 7.15pm.

Present: Cllrs. Mrs. L. Harley – Chairman, D. Pringle, G. Cotton, Mrs. M. Birkitt, P. Singer, Mrs. H. Cumberpatch (part meeting) & Mrs. J. Murden (Asst. to the Clerk).

Clerk: Mrs. A. K. Mitchell.

30/18. To receive apologies for absence.

None.

31/18. Declaration of Members' interests.

None.

32/18. To note minutes of the previous meeting.

Noted.

33/18. Matters arising from the minutes.

None.

HC joined the meeting at this point.

34/18. Financial position to date.

**It was RESOLVED to accept the 2018/2019 committee statement to date.
All in favour.**

2019/2020 Budget Proposal –

It was noted that this has been approved by Council & has been submitted to BBC as required.

35/18. Annual Footpath Walking.

It was agreed that the annual inspection sheets should be distributed to Members at a Full Council meeting. **Clerk to action.**

FP17 It was noted that the damage to stiles has been reported to NCC & they are dealing with the matter with the Highways Agency who are responsible for them.

FP19 Damage to bridge – NCC have advised that they are arranging for a contractor to carry out the necessary repairs.

It was noted that the NFPPS membership has been renewed for 2019.

36/18. 2019 Planting Scheme.

It was RESOLVED to accept the quotation of £1,450 for boundary planters from Premier 1 for the 2019 summer season. All in favour. Clerk to action.

37/18. Offer of Land Update.

It was noted that there was nothing further to report on this issue since the February Full Council meeting.

38/18. HS2.

It was noted that the World Health Organisation have reported that the noise generated by HS2 will be in excess of what is technically allowed.

It was also noted that the Chair of the Council had recently attended a meeting of the Strategic Group which is working on issues in relation to the road network for the proposed rail hub at Toton.

39/18. Winter Gritting.

It was noted that the grit bins had been filled after the last Committee Meeting as agreed.

Members were asked to check bins local to them to see if any are in need of topping up.

It was agreed that the grit supplies should be re-stocked in early October 2019. **Clerk to action.**

40/18. To learn of planning applications.

Appendix 1 refers - Noted.

41/18. Clerk's Report.

Boundary sign inspections - It was noted that the additional information required by NCC was supplied in December but the quote still has not been received. The Clerk has been chasing, the last time being the 13th February 2019.

Tree Issue - o/s 66 Ilkeston Road. Members were asked to note the response from NCC. It was agreed that the Clerk should contact the local MP on this issue & copy the documentation to the County Councillors accordingly. **Clerk to action.**

Spring Clean Project - It was agreed that the Clerk should contact local groups to see if they would like to get involved in a Village Litter Pick event. **Clerk to action.**

42/18 Date of next meeting.
Tuesday 4th June 2019.

The meeting closed at approximately 7.40pm.

Signed: (Chairman).

Date: